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BAN ON GAY WEBSITES LIFTED
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Saudi Arabia has lifted a ban on two gay websites in response to pressure from Reporters Without Borders (Reporters sans frontières, RSF). Access to the websites gaymiddleast.com and 365gay.com within the country had been blocked since early March 2004 after authorities deemed them "pornographic." 

The country's Internet Services Unit (ISU), which controls all access to the Internet in Saudi Arabia, said in a written response to RSF on 30 March 2004 that "after receiving your letter, we carried out a new examination of these sites" and found no pornographic content. 

Gaymiddleeast.com reports on gay issues, including discrimination, homophobia and gay rights, in the Middle East, says RSF. Its coverage extends to 15 countries. Homexuality is banned in Saudi Arabia and punishable by imprisonment or flogging. 

RSF welcomed the ISU's move, saying it hoped it would be a first step towards easing Internet censorship in Saudi Arabia. 

A few days prior to the lifting of the ban, RSF had staged a mock Cannes Film Festival prize ceremony, awarding a "First Prize for Censorship" to Saudi Arabia for Internet censorship. The government has created one of the world's largest Internet filtering systems, blocking local access to more than 400,000 web pages, RSF said in a statement. 

Internet censorship is not the only form of silencing in Saudi Arabia. The Writers in Prison Committee of International PEN (WiPC) says writers and intellectuals in the country have been detained in recent weeks for criticising the government's slow efforts at political reform. Twelve individuals, including writer Ali Al-Domaini and publisher Mohammed Said Tayib, have been held by authorities for trying to establish an independent human rights organisation, says WiPC. 

WiPC is calling for their immediate release and urging free-expression advocates to send appeals in support of Al-Domaini and Tayib. 

WHAT YOU CAN DO: 

Write to Saudi Arabian authorities, using WiPC's letter-writing tips: http://www.ifex.org/en/content/view/full/57592/ 

Stay Informed about the situation. Visit these links: 

- RSF: http://www.rsf.org/article.php3?id_article=9586 

- Committee to Protect Journalists: http://www.cpj.org/attacks03/mideast03/saudi.html 

